East Montpelier Cemetery Commission

The East Montpelier Cemetery Commission met at the Coburn home on October 21, 2016 at 2:15 PM. The following members were present: Pauline Coburn, Chair, Elliott Morse, and Frederick Strong, Clerk.

OLD BUSINESS

Minutes of the August 17, 2016 meeting were approved.

Elliott reported that some of the granite posts for the Cutler cemetery have been drilled for screw eyes.

NEW BUSINESS

Proposals submitted by Mr Lamson for a new fence in the Wheeler cemetery were reviewed and discussed. It was **voted** to have him use 4"x 4" x 6' pressure treated pine for the posts, pressure treated 2" x 4" lumber for bracing if needed, and black plastic chain for fencing.

Elliott reported that the Kubota quit abruptly in the Peck cemetery, and that is now at the dealer for diagnosis and repair.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 PM. The next meeting will be at the call of the Chair.

Frederick C. Strong, Clerk